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Headteacher’s Comment 

Friday 4th April 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

As we come to the end of this busy and exciting half term, I wanted to take a moment to reflect on what                                  
truly wonderful time it has been for everyone here at Chapelford. It's been a half term full of fantastic                                     
learning opportunities and memorable moments, and I am so proud of all the children for their enthusiasm, energy, and 
hard work. 

This half term has seen three year groups enjoy their residential visits, giving them the chance to explore, learn, and 
grow in new environments. We were particularly excited to see our EYFS children embark on their very first school trip 
to Warrington Museum, and we were thrilled to see some of our talented pupils receive awards for their achievements 
in gymnastics. These opportunities really highlight the rich and varied experiences we aim to provide for all our children. 

Our World Book Day celebrations were a real highlight this half term, transforming the entire school into a place of   
magic and wonder. It was so wonderful to see children and staff alike celebrating their love of reading in such a creative 
way. We also had the pleasure of welcoming families and members of the wider school  community into school for 
events like our OPAL Stay and Play session, as well as some engaging workshops delivered by parents and visitors for 
events such as Eid. These occasions always remind us how lucky we are to be part of such a supportive and caring school 
community. 

This week, our Year 2 children had the chance to experience their very first residential visit to Gulliver's World. It was a 
fun-filled, action-packed couple of days with activities like mini golf, a scooter treasure hunt, bucket drumming, and den 
building. These activities provided fantastic opportunities for the children to develop important skills such as teamwork 
and communication, while having fun in a different environment. The children had an amazing time, and their teachers 
were extremely impressed with their enthusiasm, behaviour, and attitude throughout the trip. We’re thrilled that their 
first residential was such a success, and we’re excited for the many more adventures to come. 

To finish off the term, we hosted our Headteacher's Tea Party, an event that celebrated children who have              
demonstrated exceptional effort, commitment, and embodied the Chapelford values. It was a joy to spend time with 
these children, hear them reflect on their achievements, and celebrate their hard work with delicious treats. A huge  
congratulations to all the children who were nominated – I am so proud of you all! 

As we approach the Easter holidays, I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our families a very Happy Easter. 
We hope you enjoy a well-deserved break, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back to school on Tuesday 23rd 
April. 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Laura Tottie 

Headteacher  
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A busy week at CVPS! 
It's been an incredible week at Chapelford Village Primary School, packed with exciting 
events and fantastic opportunities for our children to learn, grow, and continue to 
thrive. Here's a roundup of the highlights: 

Warrington Primary Art Network Performance at Parr Hall 
 
We kicked off the week with an unforgettable evening at the Parr Hall, as part of the 
Warrington Primary Art Network event. Children from Year 4 to Year 6 were selected to 

represent the school in a performance that involved singing,     
dancing, and playing   musical instruments. The theme of the      
performance was ‘All Change,’ and the children did an amazing job 
demonstrating the impact that  music can have on our emotions and well-being. 
A huge thank you to Miss Garty, Miss Alas, and Mrs Hadley for their hard work in coaching and         
choreographing such a  wonderful performance. The children had an incredible time and were even 
treated to a delicious tea at the White Hart before the show! A big thank you to Darren, Nicola, and the 
team for looking after us so well. We are so proud of all the children for their hard work and             
dedication, and a heartfelt thanks to everyone who came to support them – it truly was a magical    
performance. 

Celebrating Eid Across Our School Community 
 
Back in school, we came together to learn about the significance of Eid-al-Fitr and how it's celebrated within our             
community. Mrs Tickle, our RE lead, planned some engaging and insightful sessions, and each year group focused on   
different aspects of Eid, from its cultural importance to the various traditions and  customs. 
The children had the opportunity to reflect on their own beliefs and thoughts while expanding their knowledge about the 
wider community. They also participated in a range of creative activities, including designing their own henna patterns and 
creating moons with special messages. These activities helped develop the children's artistic and cultural awareness,      
fostering their creativity and imagination. 

Eid Learning Overview: 
 

• Understanding why Eid-al-Fitr is celebrated. 

• Providing children with the opportunity to reflect on their own beliefs. 
• Enhancing knowledge about the community and encouraging collaboration. 

 
OPAL Stay and Play Session—A Huge Success! 
 
On Wednesday, we held our very first OPAL stay and play session, and we are delighted to share that it was a huge success! 
Families were invited to come along and enjoy a special afternoon in which all of our playtime  provisions were open for 
exploration and fun. It was wonderful to see so many children and families enjoying the equipment and having a great time 
together in the sunshine. 

The session was also a fantastic fundraiser for chaPTA, and we are pleased to report that a vital amount of money was 
raised. A huge thank you to everyone who attended, the RG Food Truck for providing delicious snacks, and of course, to 
chaPTA for their fantastic organisation and support. 

Looking Ahead 
 
We are so proud of all the wonderful things our children have achieved this week. As always, we are committed to    
providing exciting opportunities for our children to learn and grow, and we look forward to sharing more great experiences 
with you in the coming weeks! Thank you to all our children, staff, parents, and members of the wider school community 
for making this week so special! 
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St George’s Day 

Please be reminded that St George’s Day will be on Wednesday 23rd 

April. Children from St George’s House can come to school wearing 

their own red clothes. 

Head Teacher’s Tea Party 

Mrs Tottie hosted our Headteacher's Tea Party, an event that celebrated children who have  demonstrated               
exceptional effort, commitment, and embodied the Chapelford values. It was a joy to spend time with these children, 
hear them reflect on their achievements, and celebrate their hard work with delicious treats. A huge  congratulations 

to all the children who were nominated – I am so proud of you all! 

Class 1 Sam 

Class 2 Axel 

Class 3 Morgan 

Class 4 Rosie 

Class 5 Ira 

Class 6 Billie-May 

Class 10 Zak 

Class 11 Freddie 

Class 12 Emily 

Class 13 Annabelle 

Class 14  Victoria 

Class 15 Callan 

Class 16 Natalie 

Class 17 Mary 

Class 18 Newton 

Class 19 Samar 

Class 20 Tayana 

Class 21 Zoe 

Class 22 Gwyneth 

Class 23 Thomas  

Class 24 Ellie 
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Star Learners  

1 Freya 13 Mike 

2 Roxanne 14 Victoria 

3 Lumi 15 Callan 

4 Dolly 16 Ben 

5 Theo 17 Eva 

6 Leanne 18 Declan 

7 All of class 7 19 Sienna 

8 Siena 20 Kai 

9 All of class 9 21 Ayman 

10 Minerva 22 Harry 

11 Ayse 23 Eva 

12 Toby 24 Oisin 

 

Always Child 

1 Humza 13 Ethan 

2 Albey 14 Claryan 

3 Noah 15 Maisie 

4 Noah 16 Evelyn 

5 Ava 17 April 

6 Fred 18 Nathalie 

7 All of class 7 19 Elsie 

8 Grace 20 Sebastian 

9 Enzo 21 Frankie 

10 Joey 22 Hermione 

11 Amelia 23 Dhiaan 

12 Kaitlyn 24 Elora 

EYFS YEAR 1 Year 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

95% 95% 97% 94% 94% 95% 96% 

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations and well done to…. 

 

Lottie from class 16 came 2nd with her cheerleading squad at a competition over the week-
end  

 

 

 

 

Isla and Sienna both from class 9, came 2nd in commercial and 2nd 
overall in their first competition with their dance group VIBE DANCE on Sunday 23rd March.  

 

 

 

Well done to you. 
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to becoming a High Performance    

Learning school, we encourage you to purchase and read this book which shows 

how you can grow the minds of your children and guide them to success both in 

school and in life.  

We currently have copies of this book that as  a parent you can loan from the 

school, please ask at the school office. 

 

As a school, we are have adopted the High Performance Learning philosophy and framework, which is a 

unique teaching and learning framework to support us in establishing an ambitious school culture. We    

continue to embed our school values of Chapelford and our ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect through 

weekly assemblies, classrooms discussions and through our reward system, including dojos, house points 

and certificates.  

In addition to focusing on our values,  we also discuss thinking strategies with the children known as ACPs 

(Advanced Cognitive Performance Characteristics). This half term, our focus is on 'Realising' which is the 

ability to work at speed and carry out tasks automatically.  To support your child with developing their 

knowledge of realising at home, please encourage them to carry out tasks at pace and encourage practice 

of the same tasks to increase the ease of these.  

1 Rosa 2 Chester 3 Corey 4 Avery 

5 Kevin 6 George 7 All of class 7 8 Edward 

9 Salma 10 Alex 11 Will 12 Ezmai 

13 Mia 14 Ella 15 Teddy 16 Jamie 

17 April 18 Florence 19 Clement 20 Corliss 

21 Jake 22 Luke 23 Amelia 24 Lewis 

 

                           Value for Spring 2 is LEARN 

Open-minded Award 
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Please can we remind all parents that in the interest of health and safety children are not 

permitted to use the playground or any of the equipment after school. We would like to     

encourage all parents and children to leave the grounds after pick-up so that the site can be 

secured and gates locked. Thank you for your co-operation.  

Dates for your diary 

April 2025  

Tuesday 22nd Back to School - Summer 1 Term 

Wednesday 23rd St George’s Day. Children from St George’s House can wear their own red clothes 

Friday 25th ChaPTA own clothes day for a chocolate donation 

Wednesday 30th ChaPTA Chocolate Bingo please enter via the Community entrance 

May 2025  

Thursday 1st  Year 5 Parent Llandudno Residential Meeting at 4:30pm, please arrive via the main 

school office. No children to attend. 

Thursday 1st Year 2 SATs commence 

Monday 5th School closed for Bank Holiday 

Thursday 8th Year 1 Parent Meeting regarding maths learning and HPL at 4:30pm 

Mon 12th - Thur 15th SATs week for year 6 

Mon 19th - Thu 22nd Year 5 Residential to Llandudno 

Friday 23rd End of Summer 1 Term 

June 2025  

Monday 2nd  Back to School - Summer 2 Term 

Tuesday 3rd Year 6 London Day Trip 

Thursday 5th Year 6 London Day Trip 

Thursday 5th  Year 5 Parent learning meeting 

Monday 19th School photographers in for group/class pictures 

Mon 9th - Fri 13th Healthy Schools Week 

Tuesday 10th ChaPTA planning meeting 

Tuesday 17th Year 6 London Day Trip 

Tue 24th - Thurs 26th Sport’s Day 

Year 6 CGP Books 

Please be reminded that SAT’s revision books are  

still available to purchase on Parentmail. 
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Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to 

make sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per  

person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 

712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be 

allocation to school meals.  

ParentPay 

Chapelford are still working with Roberts Recycling - a specialist clothing bank company to 

raise funds for school. These clothes are collected up and redistributed around the world to 

places in need. This reduces the amount of clothes that go into landfill and ChaPTA receives 

money for every  kilo donated for our children. 

The clothing bank is located outside of the Chapelford Nursey gates, o the Sainsburys                                 

car park side of our school. 

  

School menu for week beginning Monday 21st April  

is week 1 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are 

low in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 
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